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Steve’s Snippets

Welcome to the month of October, when Rotary starts to get busy between now and Xmas.

Next Wednesday we will be visited by Allan Sweet, our zone ADG who will talk to us about DG John Wakefield’s plans for the District this year and the part Strathfield might play. Of course the week after will be our HUGE Pride of Workmanship awards night at Le Montage organized by Keith and Sue Byrn (with of course the able assistance of Graham True and Brian Johnson) with at last count 19 awardees. Please make sure you finalise your commitment for attendance this week.  It promises to be a great night.

As I indicated last week, Vocational Director Keith attended the combined Liverpool Clubs “Police Person of the Year” award. Keith is very committed to establishing a similar award in our area, to be organized jointly with Concord and Burwood. Keith feels that we should keep to Police only, until we properly establish the award, then expand it to other emergency services (SES, Ambulance, Fire). Keith will update us all further on Wednesday night.

Also please remember the District Jazz Cruise hosted by Concord for Sunday Oct 13th and of course Mama Mia on the 15th. Nothing like keeping busy as I said above…

On a sadder note I have been passed an email from Alan Taylor regarding the plight of a young Burwood boy who needs daily assistance with drug delivery. The full text is elsewhere in the bulletin and I am hopeful we may be able to be of assistance somehow.

On Wednesday morning John Leftwich, our esteemed honorary member and regular MC will be presenting me with a $2,000 cheque for distribution to a charity of our choosing. John has been recognized internationally for his humanitarian works by his company General Electric with these funds to donate to a charitable institution. He chose our Rotary Club as the vehicle for passing the funds on to a charity of our choosing

As we have the Xmas stocking now well planned, which will assist The Infants Home, and the Children’s Gala Fundraiser evening for CMRI and other charities well in hand with PP Euan, I have decided to dedicate these funds to The Westmead Children’s Hospital Rotary Wing. PP Ray Reed from RDU (Parramatta City) who is closely allied with Rotary’s involvement at the hospital will visit us in a week or so to explain more about the disbursement of these funds. 

The cycling group (or some of us anyway) had an early start (6.00am) on Sunday, observing the start and traffic arrangements of a half marathon at Sydney Olympic Park.  Due to new rules implemented by SOPA many of us undertaking marshalling activities for next years bike ride in May and fun run in June will need to be accredited by TAFE to satisfy SOPA’s rules. Pres elect Keith is currently investigating what needs to be done in this area, or what form of outside assistance we might be able to get (possibly including some former accredited Olympic volunteers who are now formed into a specific group for this sort of activity. More details to follow.

Have a great week everybody, and enjoy the activities that Rotary offers.

Steve

Tonight’s Guest Speaker

Elizabeth Kell

“International Rowing”

Introduction Keith Stockall

Thanks Dominic Alvaro


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Peter Douglas,Treasurer, 

reports

Attendance for Wed. 25th Sept.

Present 36 Rotarians

Apologies 18  Leave of Absence 6

Income - Raffle $196.00          Sergeant/Arms $75.00

Last Week’s Recorded On-Time Apologies:

P Manenti, F Haddon, R Schmidt, B Carney, B Johnson, D Croft, R McCluskie, J Saad, H Tarrant, R Vince, R McDougall, P Cipolla, T Ingall, K Byrn.

Raffle Winners:  1st ($50 voucher for the Lanzafame Restaurant) Steve Taylor 2nd (bottle red wine) Brooke Gillette (Rotaract, Burwood Club) 3rd (dinner tonight) Shirley del Prado 



Brooke Gillette, Program Director for RYLA 2001-2, is a Rotaract Member from the Burwood Club.  RYLA is comprised of 19-25 year-olds who give hands-on help to the community.

Terry Rohan – Job Talk
A Kiwi, Terry arrived in Australia in 1962 and worked first of all for H. G. Palmers.  He now runs a very successful real estate agency in Merrylands, Merrylands First National, specializing in rental properties.  Terry is married to Stephanie, and they have four children, and two grandchildren.

Rob Quadling
Rob was Wahroonga Rotary Club’s President in 1994-5, and is in real estate.  He has three sons.  He advised the club that every little bit of advertising helps the Rotary cause.  Things we can do include putting on Rotary car stickers, and advertising in the local newspapers.  The year 2005 will be a centenary year for Rotary, so we should be thinking of Rotary Press Releases, and putting our signs on projects that we sponsor.  He reminded members that Rotary has a radio station 2BLU FM.  Perhaps our club could hold a Rotary Seminar on public relations.  In Vanuatu, our donation to Rob will help with support being given to the Vanuatu Hospital by the Upper Blue Mountains Sunrise Club.  It will “adopt a bed” in the hospital for three years – our donation was $300.  Rob gave us much to think about with his motivating talk about Rotary matters in general.

GSE Combined Meeting

Scheduled for 6 November 2002

Foundation Seminar

Panthers Leagues Club Pavilion, 7 for 7.30, Fri 18 October, $25.00
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Come on, guys!  You or your family or friends must have SOMETHING to brag about…

Helping Mark.

This is the text of the Email Alan Taylor received during the week.

This hasn’t yet been discussed by the Board, but I was wondering in the first instance if any of our members could assist, or would be interested in coordinating assistance with Burwood Club. 

A roster system has been suggested as one possibility by Allan.

Can we help Mark ?????

“I sincerely hope you are able to help me, or at least offer some suggestions as to where I may find the help that is required by my son, Mark. I have tried every avenue I can possibly think of (Local Council, Dept. of Ageing & Disability, the doctor and care services) without success.

Mark is 36 years and lives in Burwood, NSW. He has nine different and very complicated medical conditions. He suffers with incredible pain due to the overgrowth of bone in his skull, and spends most of his time in bed because of the pain. Doctors have prescribed medication that has to be collected from the Chemist each day at a set time. 

More often than not Mark is too ill to get a taxi every morning to get this very important drug, plus the cost is very high even with Taxi M40 Vouchers. The Chemist has no delivery service. Courier Companies will not collect it due to the content. Taxi services are not permitted to pick it up and deliver it to Mark's Unit. The Home Nursing Service say they are not a delivery service. Many organisations say it's an impossible task, and so it goes on.

If anyone knows of any way we might overcome this nightmare please, please get in touch.

Regards, Cheryl.”

London Funnies 

Spotted in a toilet of a London office: TOILET OUT OF ORDER. PLEASE USE FLOOR BELOW 

In a Laundromat: AUTOMATIC WASHING MACHINES: PLEASE REMOVE ALL YOUR CLOTHES WHEN THE LIGHT GOES OUT 

In a London department store: BARGAIN BASEMENT UPSTAIRS 

In an office: WOULD THE PERSON WHO PINCHED THE STEP LADDER YESTERDAY KINDLY BRING IT BACK OR FURTHER STEPS WILL BE TAKEN!! 

Next Week’s Speaker

David Lewis

“Lighting Up Athens”

To Be Introduced by Rod McDougall

To Be Thanked by Ray Wilson

Copy for the Bulletin of the Rotary Club of Strathfield can be forwarded to Vicki Wybrow at vw00000@msn.com up until Sunday lunchtime for insertion into that week’s issue. Editor’s privileges apply.

Happy Birthday to Grahame True (5th). Happy Anniversary to Ted & Mary Ingall (5th).  Onya, guys!
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